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  Essex County

Workforce Development Board 
50 S. Clinton St.
 East Orange, New Jersey 

Minutes from Meeting: September 27, 2017
Attendees:  Aleksandra Adamczyk, Mary Alexander, Drew Ashley, Jasmyne Beckford, Joyce Bryant*, Al Bundy, Allyson Carvajal, Art Cifelli*, Evanthia Corrado, Elizabeth Davis*, Ethel Gilbert, Robin Guarino, Vann Holland*, Everett Kilgo*, Barbara Lozaw, Betty Mirda, Julius Montford, Amanze Okere, Joy Olagbegi*, Pam Ross, Dennis Salmanowitz, Janine Schaeffer, Lynn Sternstein, Joseph Tetteh, Shelton Thurman, Chike Uzoka*, Delores Wallace, David Weiner*, Howard Weiss, Gwen Wiggins*
*WDB members

Welcome and Introduction

Art Cifelli welcomed everyone and made introductions

Minutes from the last meeting in June were approved.
Division Report

Julius Montford stated that they have received all the funding for the 2017/18 year. All contracts for WFNJ, WIOA and the WAVE have been awarded. There are new activities and programs and they are still making some changes to the WAVE schedule.  There are nine (9) vendors for the Welfare to Work programs. JARC is scheduled for renewal on October 11th. 
DFAB
Ethel Gilbert stated that the office is closed the third Thursday of every month for administrative day. She can still be reached at 973-733-3351 for any issues that anyone might have. She would like to make everyone aware that they work closely with Aleksandra & Lori and issues are resolved quickly. She is the person that works to solve the problems. 

WIOA

Pam Ross stated that the WIOA manager Apryl Caldwell is out on medical leave. The transitional job pallet was started with 4 participants to allow them to get job experience and a stipend $10/hr for a max of twenty five (25) hours a week. They are assigned to different activities in the building and the activities are based on their interests. 

Newark WDB
Jasmyne Beckford stated that they had their board meeting last week.  A recent initiative is “Newark 2020” where the goal is to connect two thousand twenty (2020) unemployed Newark residents to work by the year 2020. In order to expand they will host a “Job Summit” next February at the Prudential Center. Last year this event led to over three hundred (300) hires and they are currently working on a registration process but walk-ins will be accepted. Art asked if there is anything that this board can help with and Jasmyne responded that everyone could refer Newark residents to the “Newark 2020”website.  

Committee Reports:

Disability Committee Report
Elizabeth Davis stated that the Disability Committee hosted an “Employer Recognition Event” whereby three (3) local employers were honored for their commitment to hiring people with disabilities. The three (3) recognized employers were Goodwill Industries, with stores throughout Northern NJ, Richard’s Manufacturing from Irvington and Floyd Hall Arena in Montclair. The next committee meeting is October 17th at JVS in East Orange.  
Literacy Committee 
Lynn Sternstein stated that the Literacy Committee met on Sept 11th. The Essex County Literacy Consortium was awarded the Title II Literacy Grant. The total number to be served for the year is one thousand five hundred and sixty-five (1565) which includes ESL, ABE and Civics.  The Consortium is comprised of nine (9) agencies located in Essex County. They work closely with NJALL (NJ Association of Lifelong Learners), which is organizing advocacy campaigns regarding issues such as DACA and general funding.  SCALES (State Council for Adult Literacy Education Services) resolution passed on models for co teaching. 
Discussion

Art asked are we convinced that we are efficient. There was a discussion regarding the duplication of services as a result of the State giving out small grants to do the same services, though the One-Stops are held to higher standards. 
David suggested minutes from other committees be shared with the full Board. He also asked to have Freeholder Resolutions shared amongst the group.  Al Bundy does an excellent newsletter but David asked if it could have more substance. 

Mary stated that we need a comprehensive sheet regarding the vendors and services that are offered. 

Art summarized that government is designed to be dysfunctional. Art suggested that any future events should include folks that have received state grants. 
Welfare to Work Committee
David Weiner stated that Welfare to Work Committee had a good last meeting. Going forward the committee will be evaluating the vendors performance. David stated that the ACA will not be destroyed for now. The state of NJ will have a decrease in SNAP (Supplemental Nutrition Assistance Program) funding as of Oct. 1st.

One-Stop Committee
Howard stated that the status report is in the package and of note the participation rate for Essex County is above the State’s average. The number of clients in the Welfare to Work program has drastically decreased averaging around eleven hundred (1100) persons. David stated that there should be an increase in the numbers as a result of the Hurricane in Puerto Rico. 

Howard also stated that for the first time the Federal law requires that the One Stop Operator be competitively bid. There is a broad interpretation of the responsibilities of the One Stop Operator. Some like, Essex County have used a narrow definition of the role of the One Stop Operator. Some Local Areas have bid out some of the services as well. This RFP was released on behalf of the Essex County WDB board through a consultant, who has handled this on behalf of the Essex County WDB. One proposal was submitted, from the County and it is currently in process. We anticipate a vote by the subcommittee and the full board in the next few weeks.   

Allyson asked about the status of the infrastructure plan. Howard stated that it has become very complex over something that doesn’t need to be. In our case there is no shared costs. In some cases there are more shared costs and the state has provided guidelines regarding how to calculate. Howard stated that there is a meeting tomorrow at the SETC (State Employment Training Commission).
Talent Networks 

Joe Tettah of NJIT stated that there are Talent Development Centers (TDC) in three (3) areas Transportation and Logistics, Healthcare and Advanced Manufacturing and they work around the state and have specific funding for incumbent workers. To qualify to be a TDC you need to be a large institution. Vann Holland stated that there will be another TDC in Financial Services. Howard stated that he has a problem because they are located in one area of the state and the response is that they are required to partner with other organizations in order to provide the service but it is for employers only. Vann stated that he will find out how individuals are being referred to the TDCs and will see about getting the WDBs on the advisory committee in order to have input. 

Employers Network

The next meeting will be on Oct 11th at 10:00 @ NCC and Glen Best has agreed to come back in order to reorganize. 

Adjournment

Art Cifelli thanked everyone for their commitment. Art is a current board member of the Newark Arts Council and from Oct 12-15 there will be an open door weekend with a lot of activities and pop up galleries. Some activities are ticketed and some are free and he invited everyone to come down and participate. 

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned. 

Respectfully submitted by 

Janine Schaeffer
                         

 NEXT MEETING DATE:   TBD
